THE LUTHERAN CHURCH of the HOLY SPIRIT
Manahawkin, New Jersey 08050

- MINUTES -
COUNCIL MEETING
July 5, 2018
											
MISSION STATEMENT
We, the Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit, are a Christian community
- committed to knowing God, 
- to serving all people and 
- to sharing the "Good News" of Jesus Christ.

- RULES of ORDER -
Acceptance of Reports - Reports contained in this Agenda are accepted as presented, unless amended at the Council meeting.  N.B. – Additional and supplemental reports may be presented at the Council meeting.
Closure Rule - At 9:50 pm the Chair will call for one of the following motions:
1)	Motion to adjourn meeting, agenda items not covered are tabled until next meeting.
2)	Continue the meeting for 15 minutes, until 10:15 pm.
3)	Motion to continue the meeting on another day.

- ORDER OF BUSINESS –

1. Roll Call: Pastor Hartney, Alice Cranmer, Paul Cranmer, Katie Opauski, Ingie Gilluly, Jon Farah, Emily Gilluly, Dereck Davis, Beth Schneider, Denise Davis, Denise Ross
Excused:  Jon Martyn, Jordon Humphreys
2. Minutes: Approve minutes from June 7, 2018 Council Meeting Motion to approve Minutes from June 7, 2018 was made, second and all were in favor.  Alice and Paul Cranmer abstained as they were not present for meeting.  Motion to approve the minutes from June 24, 2018 Congregational Meeting was made, second and all were in favor.  
3. Meeting with Pastor Romanowski – July 7 @ 10:00am  This is an informal breakfast meeting to meet Pastor Romanowski 
4. Kyra Kreuz First Communion – July 29 Pastor Jen is aware there is a communion that day (she will be our supply Pastor that day).  
5. [bookmark: _GoBack]Christmas in July – July 25 7:30pm Details were emailed to Alice Cranmer and Denise Davis – it will be an outdoor Family movie event.  The movie will be The Star and we will offer hot chocolate and cookies.  Deidre Kreuz has volunteered to chair the event and she will sponsor the movie licensing fee.  The thought is to invite neighboring churches as well as the public to join us for the movie and then at the movie ask for volunteers who would like to be a part of the nativity that we are planning to hold in December.  
6. Old Business – website time correction-Website time has still not been corrected, Alice will be calling Jordon to ask him to correct it.      
7. Correspondence: Correspondence covered in the Boy Scout Report 

8. Office Report: Submitted by:  Ingie Gilluly  
I have received RJC’s worship schedule beginning July 2018- June 2019 as well as the dates for their Tuesday Bible Study.  Their Building Use Agreement is signed and will go into effect beginning July 1.

Alice and I met with Michelle Petrosino, Jersey Devil District Assistant for Boy Scouts of America, Jersey Shore Council.  Will go into greater detail under the Scouts Report.

A baptism is scheduled for August 19, 2018. Still working on trying to get a Pastor for that day.  Praying & hoping we will have an Interim by then. We will ask Pastor Romanowski if he will be available to start by then.

Thankful that Florence Cambridge is feeling well enough to be back at work.

I received the following email from Heidi Michel, Stafford Fire Department, regarding the "Hospitality Permit" I obtain for our Host Week of Family Promise.  I quickly advised Pr. Pete and he was going to check into this matter further.
"Good Morning All,
         I attended a code update yesterday and unfortunately it affects all of you, the overnight stay for family promise is now a fee for permit, attached you will see the code explanations, this was a lengthy conversation as in the past it was a hospitality no fee permit. There is no longer a hospitality category or use. The other requirements you already met which is a supervised fire alarm. I am sorry I understand what your purpose is in participating in family promise. However we have to report the number of permits that we issue each year, with that being said starting in July we will have to start charging the permit fee which is $54.00 the fees of permits were also increased last September. We have no control over that as this is established by the State. So again starting in July we will have to charge. Any questions please let me know.
Thank you

Heidi Michel
Fire Official Twp. Of Stafford
COUNCIL REPORTS:

·   Report of the Secretary (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Denise Davis
       Proposed Minutes for June 7, 2018 as well as the minutes for the June 24, 	2018 Congregational Council meeting were typed and emailed.
       Proposed Agenda for Council Meeting July 5, 2018 was typed and emailed.

·  Report of the Vice Pastor (7/05/2018) Submitted by: Pastor Hartney
  We finished up the Bible Study.  I visited Florence Cambridge at Community Memorial Hospital.  Did a thorough check about the Hospitality Permit that now requires a fee.  Attended the Semi Annual Congregational Meeting.  
·  Report of the Vice President (7/05/2018) Submitted by: Alice Cranmer
Activities/Projects Completed:	Signed MOUs for new fiscal year
Met with Ingie with a woman (Michelle) from Girl Scouts concerning our possibly holding a charter for them. More details in Ingie's report
Activities/Projects in Progress:	Making plans for meeting with Pastor Romanowski for Saturday July 7.  Had a phone conversation and meeting with Deidre Kreuz to begin plans for her idea for a Christmas in July outdoor movie night.

· Treasurer’s Report (7/05/2018) Submitted by: Beth Schneider 
Treasurer’s report was passed out at the meeting along with a copy of the check register.  That report will be added to this report and placed in official book of Minutes located in the main office.
· Financial Officer Report (7/05/2018) submitted by:  Florence 
	New offering envelopes are being distributed.  The books for July 1, 2017 	through June 30th, 2018 will be open until July 8th, 2018.  

· Finance (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Denise Davis 
Thankful that our Proposed Ministry Spending Plan was approved by the Congregation!
Thank you to everyone for getting their budgets in to Beth and myself and thank you Beth for plugging in all the numbers and getting the budget ready and printed for the Congregational Council Meeting.
I would like to schedule the audit for Saturday, Sept. 8.  I will be reaching out to members that have served on the audit before to see if they are available to help.  Ingie Gilluly, Joe Martyn, Dave Opauski, Sandra Manger and myself.
We will be calling a meeting with the Finance Committee to discuss the Interim Pastor’s Compensation package if it exceeds the money that was approved in the budget that we just passed.  Will know more after we sit down and discuss this with Pastor Romanowski.
· Worship & Music (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Paul Cranmer
Nothing new to report
· Elementary Ministry (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Denise Ross
Vacation Bible School will be a one day program, August 8.   I have a meeting with the committee on Sunday after church to finalize details.
· Adult Ministry (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Jon Farah
WELCA is on summer vacation will resume in September.  Alf will resume in October. 
· Social Ministry (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Emily Gilluly
SCHOOL SUPPLIES - Even though the school year is over, please feel free to bring in any school supplies such as: pens, pencils, erasers, highlighters, paper, notebooks and book bags so we are able to get a head start on this for campaign for September. Please watch for the sales. Thank you.
 A "PAINT THE TOWN PINK" THANK YOU - We were able to send $396.00 to Meridian's Paint the Town Pink Campaign. Thank you for buying a ribbon and/or bracelet for breast cancer awareness 
Family Promise week follow-up - we hosted three families a total of 13 people.  The families enjoyed fellowship, a cool place to sleep, delicious meals as well as a BBQ, Movie night, game night and even a kick ball game out in the field.  Thanks to everyone that volunteered.  This mission could not be successful without everyone’s help! 
· Property (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Paul Cranmer
The Memorial garden has been trimmed up and mulched by Jersey Shore Landscaping.
With the recent hot weather we are experiencing some air conditioning issues at 114 Lake Shore and at the church building in the Nave and Overflow. Dereck Davis, Jr. and I will be going to all the rental properties to check and service the AC units. Hopefully this weekend. Thanks to both Dereck and Steve Manger for helping out and doing "service calls" on short notice.

· Evangelism (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Katie Opauski 
     On June 2nd I attended a community fair in Toms River at the Soul Kitchen.  During my visit I was very excited to come across a table from Living Water Calvary Chapel.  I met Amy and her evangelism team and received some material that they use when they attend events.  We also briefly spoke on ways they evangelize in the community.  What Amy said that was truly important was that they were not promoting "religion" but promoting Jesus Christ.  Yes, they had a post card with their church information, but that was not the focus of their table as mostly everything on it was bringing lost souls to Christ.   I am so happy God put me in their path that day.  To follow up with this visit Alice, Beth and I will be meeting Amy and her team at the Ocean County Fair on Friday, July 13th to learn more about how to evangelize in the community.  If anyone would like to come you are more than welcome, please just let me know.
     The "Happy Feet" project, so far, has collected 10 packs of socks.  This project will end on July 8th.
     On Sunday, June 24th I spoke with the congregation on the importance of prayer.  Each person who attended that Sunday received the prayer commitment pamphlet, a book mark, a prayer journal and a pen. The congregation was asked to join us in praying for God's church (LCHS).  A follow-up to this talk will be a letter mailed out, this week, to members who attended the service for a reminder about their prayer commitment.  In addition, a letter will be mailed to members who did not attend service on June 24th inviting those members to join us in the prayer commitment.  They will receive everything from the June 24th service invite, except the pen.  Another part of this project is changing the bulletin board outside the nave to a prayer theme, to continue to encourage members to pray.
     Two upcoming events, first is working with Social Ministries on the School Supply Project, so we can add school supplies with a message to the children that God loves them.  Second, now that the budget is approved our next big project will be an Ice Cream Social for our neighbors and community.  This is in the planning stages and more details will follow at our next council meeting.
· Social Media/web (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Jordon Humphreys 
No report at this time.
· Boy Scouts (7/05/2018) Submitted by:  Ingie Gilluly
I received a call from Michele Petrosino, of the BSOA, Jersey Shore Council, and she wanted to meet with me regarding "Family Scouting".  I set the appointment up and asked Alice to join us.  

Since we already have a troop Michelle was looking to see how we felt about having girls joining the troop we sponsor.  She went on to say that Boy Scouts are more "life skills" and Girl Scouts are more "business skills".

If this was to take place, the girls & boys can share in the opening ceremonies, but must be separated for meetings.  At this point Troop 23, meets on Mondays and I cannot accommodate the girls with another room.  They can share assistant & committee chairs but can't have the same Leader, with the hope that they will get help from the boy scouts to train them and then get their own leaders, assistants etc.

I asked about our sponsorship of a girl’s troop.  She indicated if they got their own trailer we would pay for the registration and insurance.  I quickly said NO, we don't pay for the insurance for the troop.  

She hadn't approached the Troop yet.  She was contacted all the churches, but stated it was our decision.

With that being said, I met with Lisa & Kevin of Troop 23.  They obviously are not thrilled with this decision that was made by the Boy Scouts.  They have a hard enough time getting volunteers.  Troop 23 is not willing to move to another day to have their meetings to accommodate them (I don't blame them, since they have been with that day for decades) Motion to keep the Charter of the Boy Scouts as is, motion was second and all were in favor.
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